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10/13/20
Meeting opened at 5:00 pm by Jubal Durivage 

Present were: Jubal Durivage, Marylou Durett, Barb Dewyea, and Kurt Salvas.

On 10/8/19 Kurt Salvas requested permission to remove the Red Pine trees to clear a new section of the cemetery.  Permission was granted. In May Kurt had requested to be put on the agenda for our June meeting about getting a right of way. In that we could not give that right of way as it would have to come from the Selectboard.  Kurt could not make the June meeting he asked to be put on the agenda for July. He could not make that meeting and asked to be put on the agenda for August.  At our 8/4/20 meeting Kurt and Jubal reported on all the work Kurt had done.  He advised he would like to have about an acre of land to straighten out the property line.  That would have to go before the Selectboard. Jubal said he would go to a selectboard meeting with Kurt. Kurt advised he would send us a figure for the work. Cemetery Commissioners meeting on 9/8/20 was at the end of parsonage road including the selectboard.  The report from Jubal and Kurt was that Kurt was taking the lumber in payment. Kurt will email an invoice to Marylou.
Kurt Salvas gave a copy of his invoice 1080 for the work he did on the new section of Eden Corners Cemetery. Total cost $36,400 less red pine credit of 2000 total $34,400.  He advised that if he could receive $10,000 for this work he would greatly appreciate it.  Kurt left and discussion followed.
The Eden Cemetery Commissioners drew up the following request to the select board:

“The Eden Cemetery Commissioners request the Selectboard to consider paying Kurt Salvas $10,000.00 for his work in cleaning the new section of Eden Corners Cemetery. The cemetery account for land purchase hopefully could be used to cover this expense. Thank you for your consideration.” 

All commissioners present initialed the request and turned it over to Candy Vear for the selectboard meeting.  

The secretary’s report of the September 8, 2020 meeting was read.  Barb made a motion to accept, Jubal seconded, approved.

Treasurer’s report – Present balance is $9066.23. one more mowing check for $1500 needs to be made.

After discussion Jubal was given approval to order materials for the new fencing not to exceed $4,000 to be paid by the treasurer. So moved by Marylou and seconded by Barb Dewyea. He hopes to work on that this winter. 

All will help get the names of the veterans next year.  Jubal will obtain cost for corner stones. Discussion on installation of the corner markers. Tabled.

Decorating of lots, was tabled. Marylou gave out copies of the old rules and regulations for the Eden Cemeteries. 

Jubal gave copy of updated maps to commissioners. 

No new deeds recorded.  The old Eden Cemetery Commissioners by laws need to be found and copied for all. 

Jubal will do fall clean up and take the flag down. 

Mowing contract ad needs to go in the paper in March, to be opened April 13th.  Be sure bids are marked closed. 

Marylou’s term will be up in 2021.  She agreed to stay on.  Barb and Marylou will do the annual report for the town report.  
 
The next meeting will be on April 13, 2021 at 5:00 pm. 

 Barb made the motion to adjourn at 5:40 pm. Jubal seconded. Approved.

Respectfully submitted
Marylou Durett
Secretary

